
 
 

 

 
         
July 8, 2019 

 
Deborah Shapley, President 
and Board of Directors 
Restore Mass Ave 
2500 Massachusetts Avenue NW # 6 
Washington, DC 20008 
 
Dear Deborah, 
 
Thank you for presenting the plans for the Dupont Tree Plaza with the DCCA 
Board of Directors on June 27th. The Board thought the plans to add needed shade 
and green space to this plaza and the structural features to mitigate storm water 
runoff are both exemplary. Your design team and consultants have done a 
wonderful job.  
 
DCCA is in support of your plans with one exception: we think it is very 
important to maintain the current number of Capital Bikeshare docks at this 
location. This is a very popular station for bike commuters, access to the Sunday 
farmer’s market, and to serve tourists staying at the nearby hotels. Thus, we 
request that your final plans include the additional line of bike docks. As 
discussed at the ANC’s Transportation and Public Infrastructure meeting on June 
26th, there are bike docks that can be placed at an angle to preserve more sidewalk 
space. It would also be acceptable if an alternative site can be found that is equally 
convenient, for some or all of the current bike docks. 
 
We look forward to this project coming to fruition. Please keep us informed of its 
progress and let us know if we can be of additional help. 
 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Glenn Englemann 
President, DCCA 
president@dupont-circle.org 
 

 

DCCA is a volunteer, nonprofit organization, 
founded in 1922 to promote and protect the 
Dupont Circle neighborhood. 
 

9 Dupont Circle, NW 
    Washington, DC 20036 
   www.dupont-circle.org 

2019 – 2020 
BOARD MEMBERS 

 
Glenn Engelmann 

 President 
 

Karol Stanley 
1st Vice-President 

 
Charles Ellis 

2nd Vice President 
 

Jen Nielsen Kane 
Secretary 

 
Susan Volman 

Treasurer 
 

Phil Carney 
 

Kerry Kemp 
 

Barry Karas 
 

Marcy Logan 
 

Lance Salonia 
 

Gabrielle Williams 
 
 

mailto:president@dupont-circle.org

